Media release
13 September 2017

Great Ocean Road Coast Committee announced as finalist in 2017 Victorian Premier’s Sustainability Awards
The Great Ocean Road Coast Committee has been announced as a finalist in the Government category for this year's Premier's Sustainability Awards for their Coast Guardians program.
The interim Chief Executive of Sustainability Victoria, Stephanie Ziersch, praised the team for their creative and insightful work towards building a more sustainable environment. 
“Delivering these Awards each year means we continue to discover the talent and enthusiasm Victorians have for protecting their environment and thinking creatively about new models of sustainability.
“These Awards represent Victoria’s highest recognition for sustainability and acknowledge leadership, innovation and achievement. Each finalist should be congratulated for improving sustainable outcomes across business, government and within the community."  
The Great Ocean Road Coast Committee has been running education activities since 2011, based on natural resource management practices and hands-on conservation activities that engage with students from all over Victoria.
The Coast Guardians Program is an ongoing program created by the Committee for year nine students from local and regional schools, aimed at increasing awareness around environmental issues and encouraging social responsibility and environmental stewardship. On ground activities such as weeding, planting, mulching, erosion prevention and rubbish removal are integrated with theory based learning on a range of topics, linked to school curriculum.
Now in its 15th year, the Premier's Sustainability Awards continue to promote leadership and innovation in sustainability, and encourage all Victorians to step up.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The winners will be announced at the Awards ceremony, hosted by media personality Charlie Pickering on Thursday 26 October at the Plaza Ballroom, in Melbourne. 

The Premier of Victoria, Daniel Andrews, will personally select the winners of the Premier's Regional Recognition Award and the Premier's Recognition Award, which will be presented at the Awards ceremony.

For more information on the Awards, finalists and to purchase tickets for the award ceremony, visit www.sustainabilityawards.vic.gov.au 

For media, contact Cath Newell on 0423 587 478. 
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